
Wahoo	Music	Booster	Meeting	

Oct.	30,	2017	

Teachers/Staff:					Mr.	Boe	and	Mr.	Smith	

Upcoming	Choir/Show	Choir	events	
• Dec.	14th	–	Vocal	Christmas	Concert	
• Jan.	6th	–	Midwest	(Show	Choir)	
• Jan.	20th	–	Ralston	Show	Choir	Competition	(all	3	choirs)	
• Jan	21st	–	Big	Red	Singers	Fundraiser	
• Feb.	9th	–	Elementary	Show	Choir	Clinic	
• Feb.	16th		–	WHS	Show	Choir	Competition	

Upcoming	Band	Dates	
o Nov.	7th	–	Fall	Band	Concert	
o Nov.	13th	–	Veteran’s	Program	
o Dec.	14th		-	Choral	Christmas	Program	
• Dec.	21st	–	Band	Christmas	Concert	

	
	

					The	October	meeting	of	the	Wahoo	Music	Boosters	was	called	to	order	by	
President	Lana	Robinson.	Lana	followed	the	opening	by	stating	the	mission	of	the	
Music	Boosters	organization	Mission	Statement.	
					The	Treasurer	report	was	given	by	Steven	Olson	in	Angela’s	absence	and	
Secretary	report	from	Kelli	Mattson	were	given.		Steve	Olson	made	a	motion	to	
approve	the	minuets	and	was	2nd	by	Di	Pfeiffer.		
Mr.	Smith	shared	updates	from	the	band	department	including:	

• Thank	you	to	the	Boosters	and	parents	for	all	of	their	help	during	the	
marching	season	

• Nov.	7th	–	Fall	Band	Concert	
• Nov.	13th	–	Veteran’s	Program	
• Sydney	Haldsworth	made	it	into	All-State	band	and	will	be	

auditioning	for	chair	placement	
• 6	out	of	8	seniors	will	be	auditioning	for	collegiate	music	programs	
• Wahoo	Music	Department	will	be	receiving	an	award	at	NMEC	for	

having	40%	of	all	WHS	students	participating	in	music.	



• 1st	payment	for	Kansas	City	trip	are	due	Nov.	1st	
• Chocolate	sales	will	begin	next	month.		They	will	arrive	Nov.	20th	or	

27th.	
• Mr.	Smith	requested	a	parent	assistant	for	Chocolate	Sales	to	help	

receive	and	count	money.		
• A	request	to	purchase	a	$200	quad	stand	was	made.		Stacey	Barnes	

made	a	motion	for	said	purchase.		Stephanie	Taylor	2nd	the	motion	
and	was	approved	all.	

• Additional	uniforms	have	been	requested.	
• Stacey	Barnes	brought	up	getting	different	drum	major	uniforms	that	

are	more	up-to-date	as	to	what	other	schools	have.			
	

Mr.	Boe	shared	updates	from	the	choral	department	including:	
• Over	600	were	in	attendance	for	the	fall	vocal	concert	
• Nov.	7th	Conference	Choral	Clinic	will	be	held	at	Plattview	with	a	concert	at	

6:00	
• Nov.	13th	will	be	the	Pathfinder	Fundraising	Concert	at	8:00.		Choir	will	

perform	
• Dec.	14th	will	be	the	Choral	Christmas	Concert	
• Jan	21st	is	the	date	set	for	the	Big	Red	Singers	Fundraising	Concert	
• Jan.	2nd	and	Jan.	29th	Parent/volunteer	meetings	will	be	held	for	COC	
• Mr.	Boe	announced	that	Isaac	Redding	made	the	American	Choral	Directors	

Regional	Honor	Choir.		Isaac	will	fill	out	a	scholarship	application	to	help	
fund	this	trip.	

	
Mrs.	Smith	(elementary	music)	shared	that	the	Kdg./1st	Christmas	program	will	be	
held	Nov.	28	at	7:00.		They	will	be	performing	“Toys”.	
	
Old	Business	
Mr.	Boe	cleared	up	a	miscommunication	about	the	purchase	of	2	keyboards	and	2	
cases.		A	purchase	request	was	made	to	the	school	for	2	keyboards	and	2	cases	
for	the	music	department.		$2117.62	was	the	purchase	price	for	each.		When	
approved	by	the	school,	it	was	thought	by	Mr.	Boe	and	Mr.	Smith	that	the	school	
was	paying	for	both	($4235.24	total).	However,	there	was	$2117.62	that	was	
transferred	from	the	Booster	account	to	the	school.		The	school	agreed	to	pay	for	



one	of	the	keyboards	with	the	Music	Boosters	paying	for	the	other.		This	had	not	
been	approved	before	the	transaction	occurred.		However,	Music	Booster	agreed	
to	approve	the	purchase	of	the	2nd	keyboard.		Di	Pfifer	made	the	motion,	Brian	
Elder	2nd	the	motion	and	all	approved.		
Other	unfinished	business	included	the	collegiate	board	and	trophy	case	for	the	
music	department.		Neither	are	here	yet,	however	Mr.	Kaminski	is	working	on	it.	
	
Committee	Reports	
	

• Thank	you	to	the	Barnes,	Edwards,	and	Taylor’s	for	helping	with	loading	
and	unloading	at	marching	competitions.	

• Winter	Concessions	–	Catherine	Redelstaf	volunteered	to	help	Angela	with	
getting	supplies	for	the	concession	stand.		Brian	Elder	volunteered	to	help	
with	opening	the	stand	at	games.			

	
No	new	business	was	discussed	due	to	time.			
	
The	next	Executive	meeting	will	be	held	Dec.	4th	at	6:30.		The	next	regular	Booster	
meeting	will	be	held	Jan.	8th	at	7:00.		Wendy	Schneider	made	a	motion	to	adjourn	
the	meeting.		Shane	Taylor	2nd	the	motion	and	was	approved	by	all.	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	


